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	Learning Together, Believing Together                                                        E-mail: office@barcombe.e-sussex.sch.uk   

Website: www.barcombe.e-sussex.sch
                                                                                                                                    Tuesday 3rd May 2016
Dear Parents / Carers

Throughout recent weeks I have invited parents to meet me and have presented to them an initial discussion about the possible federation of Barcombe with Plumpton and Hamsey primary schools.

The process of federation is structured and involves a formal consultation period.  The federation is certainly not a fait accompli and will involve input from all stakeholders within our Barcombe community throughout this time.  The consultation period will not commence until September 2016.

Somethings however are certain; with changes to the role of the local authority in the coming years and future funding to small schools.  Small village schools like Barcombe will have to work in partnership with other schools.  This may be through either a federation, academisation or Trust approach.

At the moment Hamsey and Plumpton schools are a federation and for the next academic year Barcombe will be in collaboration with them.  Here is some clearer information about federation and collaboration.

What is a federation?

A number of schools in East Sussex already work in a collaborative way with other educational establishments in the area.  A federation is simply a more formalised agreement to work together and can best be described as “schools working together for the benefit of all pupils and their communities”.

One way of thinking about this is as a continuum:

Partnership:
this is where two or more schools establish formal and informal agreements to work together.
Collaboration:
this is a formal partnership model using the collaborative regulations to establish a strategic group across the partnership where at least one committee has delegated powers.

Federation:
this is where two or more schools are governed collectively under a single governing body.
Federations can be between two or more schools and although these are often schools already working in partnership or collaboration this does not necessarily have to be the case.
Although there is only one governing body, each school in a federation retains its own separate legal identity in terms of its school category, name, ethos and usually its budget.  

Federation works on the basis that all schools have their own particular strengths and advantages, whether it be facilities, staff or resources.  Sharing these assets can make every school even better for its pupils and there are a growing number of federations running successfully throughout Sussex.
Throughout the next academic year the Barcombe community, Governors, teachers and parents will have the opportunity to share their thoughts on the potential changes to the structure of the school.  I am in the process of putting together answers to a number of questions that have been asked by parents at the recent meetings.  If you have any questions please write them in the box at the end of this letter and I will try and answer as many as I can in the coming weeks.

Best Wishes

Stewart James

Head Teacher

 
[image: image6.jpg]Y
Ofsted

Outstanding
School

4






Name of Parent:





Year group(s) child / children are in :








PAGE  

